
Colorado Association of Ski Towns
June 24, 2010
Breckenridge

Meeting Minutes

The following were in attendance:

Joe Fitzpatrick  Mt. Crested Butte  Dick Cleveland Vail
William Buck  Mt. Crested Butte  Stan Zemler  Vail
Stuart Fraser  Telluride   Greg Caton  Durango
Tim Westerberg Dillon    Dave Sturges  Glenwood Springs
Devin Granbery  Dillon    Greg Sparks  Mountain Village
Kevin Batchelder Silverthorne   Wendy Koenig  Estes Park
Steve Skadron  Aspen    Jim White  Minturn
Tim Gagen  Breckenridge   Michael Penny Frisco
Judy Burke  Grand Lake   Bill Pelham  Frisco
Jim Peterson  Grand Lake   Gary Wilkinson  Frisco
Drew Nelson  Winter Park   David Pratt  Fraser
Barbara Atwater Winter Park   Matt Sugar  Senator Udall’s Office
Jim Myers  Winter Park   Susan Parker  Crested Butte
Steve Skadron  Aspen    Russ Forrest  Snowmass Village
Bud Elliot  Leadville   Bill Boineau  Snowmass Village
Jynnifer Pierro  Granby    Gail Schwartz  Colorado State Senator

The meeting was called to order at 4:10 pm.

Approval of Minutes

There was a motion and a 2nd to approve the March 2010 meeting minutes, which was passed 
unanimously.

Glenwood Springs Membership

There was a motion and a 2nd to accept Glenwood Springs membership into CAST.  The motion 
passed unanimously.

CAST Board Member Elections

The CAST board member elections were held by ballot and all incumbents were re-elected.  
William Buck - Mt. Crested Butte; Stuart Fraser - Telluride; Dick Cleveland - Vail; Michael Penny 
- Frisco; and Tim Gagen - Breckenridge.



VRBO Update

Tim Gagen updated the membership on the status of the short-term vacation rental program.  The 
letter to the major website owners is being finalized and will be sent soon.   The letter will grant an 
amnesty period which will waive fees and penalties to owners who do short-term rentals and who 
come forward and perform a self-audit of their rentals over the past three years.   CAST needs to 
know which of its members are okay with the amnesty terms.  Members need to provide a contact 
person from each town.  The CAST VRBO committee will finalize negotiations with the vendor 
that was chosen after we see if we get any results from the engagement letter.  We will also begin 
campaign with county assessors to get them on board with the program.  What it will cost each 
town to participate in the program will be determined once negotiations with the vendor are 
finalized.

Other Business

Upcoming CAST meetings:

August 26-27 - Aspen

October 28-20 - Avon

January 27-28, 2011 - Snowmass Village

The meeting was adjourned at 4:45 pm.


